

24 January 2011

City Council Committee Report

To: Mayor & Council

Fr: Joanne L. McMillin, City Clerk

Re: Call for NOMA Nominations - Executive Vice-President

Mayor Canfield

Recommendation:

That the Council of the Corporation of the City of Kenora hereby nominates Mayor David S. Canfield to the position of Executive Vice-President for the Northwestern Ontario Municipal Association (NOMA) for the election taking place at the Annual NOMA Conference scheduled April 27 to 30, 2011 in Thunder Bay; and further

That Council's letter of support of this nomination together with Mayor Canfield's written consent be forwarded to NOMA.

Background:

Mayor Canfield has been appointed Vice-President to the NOMA Executive on an interim basis and will require to be nominated by Council for this Office during the 2011 Annual General Meeting and Conference being held in Thunder Bay in April. A letter of consent from the nominee must accompany the nomination (by resolution) and filed with NOMA's Executive Director.

Budget:

N/A

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:

Advising the NOMA Executive of Kenora's nominee.